
Open letter to Welsh Government – toy libraries  

 

 Introduce a nationwide network of toy libraries in Wales  

 

The first toy library was started in Los Angeles in 1935 in response to the Great 
Depression and the first one in the UK was started in London in 1967. Unfortunately, here 
in Wales, toy libraries are still very few and far between.  

Toy libraries have a multitude of benefits. They can help save families money; provide 
children with new and different sorts of toys and play equipment which can help 
stimulate their imagination and help their development; can help reduce clutter in 
homes; can act as a community hub helping give children and families another 
opportunity to come together in their communities, reduce the amount of toys going to 
landfill, reduce plastic consumption and therefore also in a small way help reduce some 
climate emissions.  

Toys are also greatly beneficial in promoting movement through play amongst children. 
In 2019, the World Health Organisation released guidelines stating that children should 
sit less and move more. This is because of an increase of sedentary behaviour amongst 
children and their caregivers coming partly because of an increase in digital technology 
usage, particularly screens. Play was identified by the WHO as one of the main 
mechanisms to help children move more, benefitting their health in the short, medium 
and long term.   

However, we know that not all children have the same access to toys which promote 
movement and play, particularly children from lower income backgrounds. A new 
nationwide network of toy libraries in Wales would help support a child’s right to play 
(article 31 of the UNCRC), equalising opportunities for all children participate in play. In 
addition, Toy Libraries would help with the cost-of-living crisis and would help deliver 
Welsh Government’s vision of a circular economy here in Wales as we move to becoming 
a truly zero waste nation. This would promote a children’s rights approach, aligned with 
the articles set out within the UNCRC.  

 

We the undersigned, call on Welsh Government to work with relevant organisations 
and experts in Wales to support the creation of a nationwide network of toy libraries.  

 

Bleddyn Lake, Campaigns and Development Manager, Friends of the Earth Cymru  

Maia Banks, Owner and Founder, The Honeycomb Toy Library, Cardiff  

Leo Holmes, Head of Policy and Advocacy, Early Years Wales  

Derek Walker, Future Generations Commissioner for Wales  

Rocio Cifuentes, Children’s Commissioner for Wales  



Claire Protheroe, Head of Contracts and Projects, Professional Association for Childcare 
and Early Years Cymru (PACEY)  

James Walker, Owner and Founder, ToyBox Project, Caerphilly  

Penny Goodwin, Chief Executive Officer, Wastesavers, Newport  

One Voice Wales, The Voice of Community and Town Councils In Wales  

 


